[image: image1.png]...h'* ..'
0 oqut®




ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








November 1, 2017





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, November 1, 2017.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 
Earl Matherne


Assumption
Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee 
Absent: 

Pamela Burleigh


St. Landry 

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge
Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Antonio German


CPRA

William Tyson


Executive Director

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

                                                             
       * * * * *
President Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda of the meeting.

                                                               
     * * * * *
The board reviewed the minutes of the October 4, 2017 board meeting.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the October 4, 2017 Board Meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal.
                                                           
         * * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that the recent inspection by the Corps of Engineers went well. There were very few items that needed to be discussed.  A U.S. Army Corps of Engineers contract for stone will be delivered as follows:  10,000 tons at Henderson, 10,000 tons at Ramah, and 10,000 tons at Indian Bayou. The contractor hired by the Corps of Engineers has completed the work on the slide north of Henderson; and they are moving forward with a contract for two additional slides south of Henderson.  President John Grezaffi commended our crew for their hard work before the levee inspection, which put the levees in excellent shape.  
                                                             
       * * * * *

A meeting of the Equipment Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 2:30 p.m., Wednesday, November 1, 2017 at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Moise LeBlanc, Chairman (arrived late)

Harry Marionneaux, Member

Earl Matherne, Member

Glenn Angelle, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Member

John Grezaffi, Ex-officio Member

Absent:

Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

Also Present:

Commissioner Daniel Hebert

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Supt.

Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Program Specialist

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Program Specialist

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager
1. Receive and open bids for used equipment.
NOTICE

Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin 

Levee District, in its office in Port Allen, Louisiana, up to 11:00 a.m., Wednesday, November 1, 
2017 for the following equipment and miscellaneous items for sale as is, where is with 
no warranties, expressed or implied:

Lot #1 – 2008 Ford F-350 – 89,134 miles - Tag # 1212 – Minimum Bid $1,500.00 (Damaged Engine)
Lot #2 – 1984 Ford Dump Truck – 349,762 miles – Tag # 586 – Minimum Bid $4,000.00

Lot #3 – 1984 Ford Dump Truck – 355,374 miles – Tag # 587 – Minimum Bid $4,000.00

Lot #4 – 1993 Caterpillar Excavator – 6870 hours – Tag # 830 – Minimum Bid $15,000.00

Lot #5 – 1998 Caterpillar D5 Dozer w/ Winch – 5637.9 hours – Tag # 977 – Minimum Bid $15,000.00

Lot #6 – 1991 Caterpillar Wheel Loader w/ Bucket and Forks – 3006 hours – Tag # 797 – Minimum Bid $10,000.00
All bids will be publicly opened and read at 2:30 p.m. of the same day, and any bid 

received after 11:00 a.m. will be returned unopened.

The right is reserved to reject any and all bids and to waive informalities. Bidders must 

submit payment in the form of cashier’s check or money order made payable to Atchafalaya 

Basin Levee District with their bid.  The Bidder must submit a separate cashier’s check or money 

order for each individual lot bid.  Any bid submitted without a cashier’s check or money order 
will be rejected.  Unsuccessful bidders will receive their funds from the Atchafalaya Basin 
Levee District by certified mail within 2 to 3 weeks of the bid opening.  Successful bidders 
shall remove the equipment within 7 days of their award letter.

It is mandatory that all bids are submitted on forms provided by the Atchafalaya Basin
Levee District, otherwise bid will be considered null and void. Bid forms are available at the 

Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, (525 Court Street) P.O. Box 170, Port Allen, Louisiana 70767, 

telephone number (225) 387-2249. All Bids should be marked in bold print “Sealed Equipment 

Bids.”  The equipment is available for inspection from 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Monday -
Thursday at the ABLD Ravenswood Shop, 9348 Hwy. 77 Spur, Fordoche, LA 70732.

Janice G. Jarreau





John A. Grezaffi

Secretary






President
The following bids were duly opened and read:

Lot #1 -
2008 Ford F350, Tag #1212




No bids

Lot #2 -   1984 Ford Dump, Tag #586




Tim C. Marionneaux, P O Box 427, Livonia, LA 70755




Bid:  $4,031.00 *

Lot #3 -
1984 Ford Dump, Tag #587




Tim C. Marionneaux, P O Box 427, Livonia, LA 70755




Bid:  $4,031.00




John Goode, 16677 Hwy. 417, Batchelor, LA 70715




Bid:  $4,250.00*

Lot #4 -
1993 Excavator, Tag 830




No Bids

Lot #5 -
1998 Dozer, Tag #977




Dixie Surplus Machinery, 8435 Hwy. 165, Pollock, LA 71467




Bid:  $16,256.00*

Lot #6 - 
1991 Wheel Loader, Tag #797




Dixie Surplus Machinery, 8435 Hwy. 165, Pollock, LA 71467




Bid:  $11,756.00




Tim C. Marionneaux, P O Box 427, Livonia, LA 70755




Bid:  $10,031.00




Tiger Bayou, Inc., P O Box 276, Erwinville, LA 70729




Bid:  $12,681.00 *

Note:  * indicates high bidder.

After discussion, Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl 
Matherne and unanimously carried to accept the high bid for each lot. 


There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Chairman



/s/Harry Marionneaux, Member

/s/Earl Matherne, Member



/s/Glenn Angelle, Member

/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

Commissioner Moise LeBlanc reported the Equipment Committee met to open bids on used equipment we had for sale.  We received bids on all but two pieces of equipment, and the committee recommended we move those pieces to the next sale.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell to accept the high bids for each lot.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marioneaux and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Equipment Committee as presented.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that the Levee Board Attorney Nicholas Rockforte was unable to attend the meeting today.  However, he presented a written report as follows:  In reference to the request for an Attorney General’s Opinion relative to gates, he has followed up with their office this week.  They are still reviewing the request.  Several weeks ago, they mentioned that the AG would not issue an opinion while a matter was under pending litigation.  This was referring to the TRO/Injunction filed concerning the West Baton Rouge bike trail.  Mr. Rockforte said he wrote them back stating the bike trail issue has nothing to do with the pending request.  However, apparently, they are waiting.  

In West Baton Rouge a TRO has been filed to stop two individuals from locking gates over the bike trail while in construction.  The bike trail is basically fully constructed, and a permanent injunction is set on November 13th before Judge Batiste in the 18th Judicial District Court wherein the Parish is seeking a permanent injunction preventing the landowners from interfering with the bike trail.  Mr. Rockforte has been in contact with both parties as some of our officers and board members have received subpoenas.  He is monitoring the litigation in the hopes of facilitating a resolution.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Tyson said we received another bike trail request from the Town of White Castle.  He recommended we wait until we have a resolution on the West Baton Rouge matter before proceeding.

                                                                    * * * * *
No personnel matters were discussed.

                                                                    * * * * *
The board reviewed a revised Permit Fee Schedule.  Mr. Tyson advised the board that the Corps of Engineers has expanded their permit process.  After reviewing this, we are adding several items to our schedule.  This will help us to monitor the levees.  President John Grezaffi asked Mr. Tyson to do some research to see what other Levee Boards, the Corps and CPRA are charging before we act on this.  Mr. Tyson agreed.

                                                                    * * * * *
After review, Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the following meeting dates for the board in 2018:

January 10, February 7, March 7, April 4, May 2, June 6, July 11, September 12, October 3, November 7, December 12.

                                                                    * * * * *
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

